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The monthly meeting of Ilston Community Council held on Wednesday 26th October 2022, at the Barham Centre and via zoom.
MEMBERS OF THE COMMUNITY ARE WELCOME TO ATTEND AND ANY MATTERS THEY WISH TO RAISE WILL BE HEARD DURING THE FIRST TEN MINUTES OF THE MEETING PRIOR TO THE COMMENCEMENT OF THE AGENDA

Decisions Made at the Meeting
Present: Councillors – Mr. D. Ponting, Mrs A Elliott, Mrs H James, Mrs. S Mobbs, Mr S Pleydell, Mr C Bates, Mr R. Church, Mr N Huffer
In the Chair: Cllr D Ponting
1.Apologies for Absence – Cllr N Hollett and the Clerk, Mrs C Toft (due to illness).
2.Declaration of Personal Interests – Cllr H James declared an interest in planning application, 2022/2317/PRE – Furzelhill House, Ilston, and will leave the room when this is discussed. 
3.To approve the minutes of the meetings held on 21st September 2022 - The minutes for the meeting held on 21st September were proposed as a true record by Cllr R Church and seconded by Cllr C Bates. All members present in agreement.
4.To consider any matters arising out of the minutes – 
On 5(15) A.O.B Roadsign - no change.  It was agreed by all members present that the Clerk chase this up.

On 5(10) Sewerage Outfall at Parkmill – After Cllr Mobbs reported that she had sent NRW photos of the sewerage outfall, they agreed it needed looking into. It was agreed by all members present that Cllr Mobbs monitor the situation. 
On 9 Training for Members – It was agreed by all members present that Cllr H James find out when next Community Council Forum is to meet.

On 19 AOB – a) Environment Budget – It was agreed by all members present for Cllr Hollett to coordinate purchasing a tree and that this will be funded by ICC. 
· Maintenance Team – It was agreed by all members present that Cllr Pleydell will put a template on the website for ideas to be added of what needs attention by the Maintenance Team for all councilors to contribute to. 
On 7 – Financial Statement –Noticeboard – Cllr Ponting reported that he has spoken to Viv Jones. It was agreed that Cllr Ponting will arrange for the replacement board to be put up in Lunnon.
On 14 – Discussion on the use of Vocaleyes for Community Engagement - After discussion it was agreed by all members present that Cllr Church will look into Flyers to advertise a surgery meeting and also check with the Gower Inn before a date for such an event can be decided.
5. Advertising Community Council Vacancy – Cllr Church reported possible interest in the vacancy. It was agreed by all members present that he follows up on this. 
6. Reports from Members – 
1. Cllr Pleydell reported that the community bus has been successful and getting busier.  A Community Bus working group is to be convened to work on next steps and ideas for continuation and funding. Cllr Pleydell has volunteered to be the Ilston CC representative on this committee.  He feels that it is important that the bus continues to meet the needs of both the Ilston and Pennard communities and that ICC be involved in the next steps. It was agreed by all members present that an update on the bus should be added to the monthly agenda.
2. Cllr H James raised that issue of arrows which have been permanently sprayed at junctions such as the junction onto the North Gower Road by the Bee Bus Stop, these were put down for the recent Mumbles Triathlon event. It was agreed by all members present that the Clerk write to the organizing department at Swansea Council to make them aware.
7. Planning Applications – 

On 2022/2037/FUL – Sandy Haven, Parkmill, replacement of metal container with building with hard standing and stone access. – this had been sent through by Cllr L James after last meeting and circulated to members for comments.  As no negative comments were received, it was agreed by all members present that no objections be raised.
On 2022/2317/PRE – Furzehill House, Ilston.  Cllr H James left the room during this item. As this is a pre-application, it was agreed by all members present that until full plans were presented, discussion could not take place apart from noting that the property was a Gower Long House and planning was going to be sought to demolish it.
On 2022/2316/FUL – Land at Little Hills Farm, Llethryd – After discussion, it was agreed by all members present not to raise any objections.
Cllr H James reported that she had received a query from Viv Jones, Lunnon about the property at Stonemill, Parkmill 2021/1061/FUL – Stonemill Stables, for change of use from existing stable block to additional residential accommodation and fenestration alterations). After discussion, it was agreed by all members present that Cllr H James ask Viv Jones to email any concerns to the Clerk regarding this matter. 
9. Training for Members –
Cllr H James presented the Training Plan, to be publish on or before 5th November, which had previously been circulated to members.  Cllr Ponting thanked Cllr James for all her hard work in preparing this document and asked for it to be approved.  It was proposed by Cllr Ponting and seconded by Cllr Pleydell, all other members present in agreement.

It was agreed by all members present that the current training budget of £500 could be flexible to accommodate the training needed by all members, as most training would take place in the first year. 

It was agreed by all members present that the clerk look at projections for essential training and it was agreed that all councillors let the Clerk know when they plan to do training courses.  It was also agreed that all training is to be booked through the Clerk and that Cllr H James should also be advised so that she could update the Training Activity Plan.

10. ICC Activities Record

Cllr H James reported that this was a trial document at the moment. It was agreed by all members present that any work outside meetings should be notified to Cllr H James to be included in the record.

11. Update from Traffic Working Party

Cllr Bates presented a draft report for members. The report contained details about the issues and proposed solutions in these areas.  After discussion it was agreed by all members present that Cllr L James should be asked about provisional costings once a full report has been completed.  It was also agreed that it was important to have evidence to support the issues and that Cllr Church will get more traffic data.  Cllr Bates agreed to speak to the Council about bike accidents and pedestrian accidents.

12. Website and Communications - Cllr Pleydell outlined the main areas of importance – 

2 – Reaching out to the community – In order to raise awareness of Ilston CC information and website, and to extend the reach of the ICC mailing list, it was agreed by all members present that Cllr Pleydell approach Cllr L James and Cllr R Lewis to ask them to include ICC information in their emails going out to their mailing lists. Cllr Pleydell to contact Merlin Kingham, who is in charge of mailing list for the local church community, for the same reason. It was also agreed that notices can be put up in churches and on the community bus. 
3 – Data Sharing -   Cllr Pleydell suggested trailing a cloud based file sharing solution using Google Drive, he has trailed it with Cllr Ponting and it seemed to work.  It was agreed that Cllr Pleydell provide members with a user guide with instructions on how to log onto Google Drive and also provide the password and access to documents to all members. Cllr Ponting thanked Cllr Pleydell for all his hard work in researching and preparing this.
Cllr Pleydell suggested that that the website be removed as a standard agenda item. This was agreed by all members present. 

After a suggestion from Cllr Church that Lucas Williams (employee of Tourism Swansea Bay) be added to the email list as he might be able to open a door to other community residents of a similar age group, all members present agreed to this.
14. OVW/SLCC Conference – It was agreed by all members present that Cllr Ponting will speak to the Clerk about this matter.
15. Independent Remuneration Panel for Wales Draft Report - After discussion it was agreed that the Clerk respond to the draft report on behalf of the ICC, to say that all ICC members agreed that claiming expenses should be left as optional rather than mandatory. It was felt that, in the case of Ilston Community Council, if all members claimed the expenses allowance then this would lead to the precept having to be raised and members were against this.

Date of Next Meeting – Wednesday 30th November at 7 pm

Meeting closed at 9.27 pm.


